
TWP Phone: 61 3-658-3055

Fax: 61 3-658-3445

Toll Free: 866-848-9099

E-mail: mail@twpec.ca

P0. Box 129,

18 Centre St

Spencerville,0ntar¡o

KOE 1 XO

t
rjct n 2û15

UhJ i/iH¡U Et { ¡r Ít: }, Etì,qF.T

EC EDWARDSBURGH CARDINAT

rGâ

September 28,2OI5

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli,

RE: SUPPORT FOR UNION GAS APPIICAT¡ON EB-2015-0179

On behalf of the Council of the Township of Edwardsburgh/Cardinal and its residents, I am writing to
formally support application EB-2OL5-0779 submitted by Union Gas seeking approvalfor new

approaches to expanding access to natural gas. We have reviewed the regulatory application and are

supportive of the principals set out in it by Union Gas.

It is our belief that the proposal put forward by Union Gas provides the necessary flexibility for Union

Gas to work with its municipal partners to expand their system to new communities. The proposal

outlines a reasonable approach that ensures all parties have the ability to contribute towards makíng

such projects a reality, while protecting the interests of their 1.4 million existing customers.

The Township of Edwardsburgh/Cardinal fully supports the following concepts put forward by Union

Gas:

o A Temporary Expansíon Surcharge to collect customer contributíons;

o An lncrementalTax Equivalent mechanism to collect municipalcontributions;
o An exemption from E.B.O. 1.88 to allow lower individual project minimum Pl thresholds;

¡ An exemption of Community Expansion Projects from E.B.O. 188 lnvestment and Rolling Project

Portfolio requirements;

o A Capital Pass Through Mechanism; and,

¡ A Community Expansion Capital Pass-through DeferralAccount and a Community Expansion

Contribution Deferral Account.

As a municipality who currently does not have seruice to the entire community, we often hear from our

local residents and businesses who express their interest in having access to natural gas. Our leadership

believes that the public benefits of extending nature gas infrastructure to additional communities in
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Ontario should be a key consideration in addressíng Union's proposals. These benefits include the

annual energy savings for our constituents and businesses which would remove a local economic barrier

for our communities.

Again, for these reasons, we fully support the application put forward by Union Gas and encourage the

Board to grant approval of the application.

si u,\

Patrick Sa

Mayor

CC.l Mr. Matthew Jackson, Manager, Municipal Relations - Union Gas

Mr. Peter Siemonsen, Manager, Construction and Growth - Union Gas
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